It is with extreme sadness that I have to announce the death of our Treasurer, Margaret Neaves. Early on Sunday, 8th May, I received a telephone call to inform me that she had died the previous evening in Darenth Valley Hospital after being readmitted earlier on in the week. It was a particular shock as both she and Roger had been at the Society's April meeting, which appeared to be a huge step back to recovery for both of them. Sadly, for Margaret, that was not the case.

Since I became chairman of this society back in 2009, she has been one of my stalwarts. If I ever asked her to do something, she had, 90% of the time, already done it. She was a willing volunteer at such events as Heritage Open Day, and always supplied our refreshment table with an array of delicious cakes. She was a gem, pure and simple, and she is going to be very much missed.

Our thoughts are with her husband and family at this sad time.

Sharon L Mitchell
Chairman
Hextable Heritage Society

12th May 2016